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 Pounds of food Gather Baltimore, non-

profit of Hamilton Crop Circle, gathered 

& distributed since October 2012.  
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Lauraville Fair in 2012  
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32 Average number of 

days homes are on the 

market in HLMS area.  

Holidays on Harfordða smashing success! 

O 
n Saturday, December 8th, Santa made his fifth visit to Hamilton & Lauraville to celebrate Holi-

days on Harford.  He arrived again this year on his motorcycle, with a sidecar attached, to the 

delight of many children who were eagerly awaiting his arrival.  Businesses & Main Street vol-

unteers joined in to make this a memorable day for the community. 

     Face painting & hat making took place at the Hamilton Gallery, and students from Hamilton Elemen-

tary-Middle School set up at the gallery to serve treats.  The students walked around the business district 

to let neighbors know about their drama club.  Mid-Atlantic Center for the Performing Arts offered 

many activities for children such as craft-making, cookies with Santa & a short performance from the 

Nutcracker.  Santa walked through the Hamilton shopping district to visit patrons at Hamilton Vacuum, 

Clementine, Hamilton Bakery, Hamilton News Mart, Green Onion, Lost in the 50's, New Faces Unisex, 

Cosmos, and several other shops. 

     Santa stopped at Future Care Cold Spring to bring some cheer to residents.  The Arcadian Rhythms, a 

great neighborhood a cappela group, brought their gift of song to cheer the 

residents as they gathered for cookies & punch.   The melodic voices of Continue on page two 

Letters to the Editor 

 

Q: I am interested in staying 

informed about things going 

on in the neighborhood.  Is 

there a good place to find cur-

rent information? 

 

A:   If you are looking for in-

formation about activities in 

the business district, be a 

friend on Facebook/Hamilton-

Lauraville.  We keep an up-to-

date blog that you can find  on 

the HLMS website at  

www.BmoreMainStreet.com 

 

Q:  Is there a source for local 

history in the neighborhood?  

 

A:  We will try to run articles 

in the Connector as stories re-

membered by some long-time 

residents in the community.  

Check each issue for old pho-

tos & stories.  This issue con-

tains information about the old 

Hamilton Library, with a 

photo of the building as it 

looked originally. 

 

If you have a question or sug-

gestion, send an email to 

info@BmoreMainStreet.com.  

We will include your question 

as space allows! 
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Directorôs Corner 

Are you curious? 
By Regina Lansinger 

 

This space is dedicated to restor-

ing a little piece of history that is 

hidden in the walls of the old 

Hamilton Firehouse.  Are old 

buildings important to you?  

Would you like to help restore an 

old building to put to a more mod-

ern use?  Are you interested in 

bringing retail back to Harford 

Road? 

We need your help!  Once an old 

firehouse, this building is waiting 

for a new use as an incubator, a 

business incubator, that is!  Ham-

ilton-Lauraville Main Street 

(HLMS) would like to give a new 

retail business a place to test the 

market.  What type of retail can 

thrive in this neighborhood?  Who 

will start the next business?  Who 

will support the business?  What new trends will catch on in this 

ever-changing business climate?  Can my business survive outside 

of my home office?  Can I bring my Etsy to a brick & mortar loca-

tion?  HLMS is ready to nurture a 

new retail business by offering be-

low-market rent and provide support 

for the entrepreneur who is on the 

fence about launching a business. 

Other plans for the building are in 

the works, too.  We need some help 

to raise funds to restore this building 

and bring it back to life!  If you are 

interested in helping to improve 

your neighborhood, please consider 

joining with Hamilton-Lauraville 

Main Street to make our dreams a 

reality.   

Bmore Curious about how you can 

help.  Bmore Curious about the pro-

ject.  Bmore Curious about what the 

interior will look like.   

ǂ 

 

Bmorecurious.com 

Association Round Table Meeting: Call for Participants 

L 
eading an improvement association is no small task. There are many challenges and hurdles to overcome.  In order to assist in strengthen-

ing your association, to help you to overcome challenges and to share and compare ideas, a round table meeting of the Executive Board 

Members of the Harford Road Associations is being planned for February. The date is not set.  Topics will include:  communications, how 

to improve membership, building the bank account, the new face of volunteers, and more. 

     Be a part of a positive change for our Northeast neighborhoods.  Community members are welcome and encouraged to participate.  Mark your 

calendars for February.  Specific details will be sent via email and posted on our website.  For questions contact Pam Wallace, Program Manager, 

Hamilton-Lauraville Healthy Neighborhoods at 410-319-7155 or pam@hamiltonlauravillemainstreet.org.          ǂ 

Melissa  Feliciano (& daughter), 

Catherine Preziosi, Mike Moyer 

and Wade Wilson make up the 

Arcadian Rhythms.  The drama 

group from Hamilton Elementary 

Middle School, under the direc-

tion of Shanna Babbidge, did a 

short performance then helped 

served goodies to the residents.  

Future Care Cold Spring was 

beautifully decorated for the holi-

day with wreaths, trees and a 

cheerful atmosphere.  Future Care 

residents are always happy to 

welcome the community in for a 

visit! 

     Red Canoe served hot cider 

and cookies to families as they 

waited for Santa to arrive in Lau-

raville.  The Arcadian Rhythms 

again brought holiday music to 

the community for a festive ex-

perience.  Santa posed for pic-

tures as children gathered around 

his unusual sleigh.  After a visit 

with the children inside Red Ca-

noe, Santa was off to visit other 

businesses in Lauraville.  Santa 

brought cheer to Koco's, Toolou-

lou's, Beth's DIY, Chop Shop, 

Blue Spark & The Gift Cellar be-

fore moving on to visit other busi-

nesses. 

     The evening ended with a 

campfire at 4500 Harford Road, 

with a special house for kids to 

visit with Santa.  However, Santa's 

motorcycle stole the show & chil-

dren received short rides around 

the market lot before settling in to 

roast some marshmallows. 

     Holidays on Harford was, yet 

again, another nice community 

event where neighbors gathered to 

enjoy the day together.  Events 

on Harford Road bring families, 

friends and neighbors together to 

share experiences and make 

memories.  This camaraderie 

among neighbors is what makes 

our neighborhood such a great 

place to live, work, shop & edu-

cate our children. 

     Thanks for giving us one 

more reason to love our commu-

nity, Santa!   ǂ 

From page one 
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bohemian.ò  People here donôt put 

on airs, and they exude the kind of 

authenticity that we associate with 

the ñblue collarò label, but they also 

seem to take genuine pleasure out 

of having a theater in the neighbor-

hood and art work on the walls of 

many of the restaurants.  The blue-

collar bohemian ethos is one of in-

telligent curiosity, acceptance of 

oneôs neighbors on their own terms, 

a grounded optimism in the 

neighborhoodôs future, and an ap-

preciation of the opportunities of-

fered to our residents.  I am from a 

blue-collar background, and I know 

some honest-to-goodness bohemian 

types, and from my experience the 

two donôt typically go together. 

      But here they doðnaturally and 

seamlessly.  Even more, most peo-

ple here take pride in blending char-

acteristics of each within them-

selves.  The effect of having a di-

verse mix of mutually accepting 

blue collar bohemians is that the 

overall culture here is one that is 

endlessly interesting, unique, and 

stable.  It is the culture of home.   
 ǂ 

A 
side from its restaurants, 

the aspect of living in our 

neighborhood that seems 

most often to attract favorable 

comment is its diversity and toler-

ant spirit.  When I stand on my 

front porch and look up and down 

the street, I see a doctor, a land-

scaper, a prison guard, a retiree, a 

communications specialist, a stay-

at-home mom, and some students, 

among others.   

     Every age, race, and demo-

graphic variable is represented, but 

all everyone sees are neighbors.  In 

an age when Americans too often 

seek to magnify the little things 

that arbitrarily differentiate them-

selves from each other, it is re-

freshing to live in an area where 

folks just donôt seem to care about 

that stuff.  We might disagree 

about which coffee from Zekeôs is 

the best, or whether one should 

take a visiting relative to Kocoôs or 

Chef Macôs, but the deeper divi-

sions that the evening news harps 

on just donôt seem to catch on 

here. 

     The longer Iôve lived in 

Waltherson, the more Iôve detected 

a spirit I think of as ñblue collar 

A culture of home in Waltherson 
 By Paul McCartney 

Families Thrive in Hamilton-

Lauraville with the DBFA 
By Susan Norman 

 

W 
ith your help, Hamilton-Lauraville families will have a local 

presence within The Downtown Baltimore Family Alliance.   

This local nonprofit organization's mission is to make our city 

more family friendly by improving education, enhancing green space and 

walk-ability, and increasing local children's programming.   

     If you haven't done so already, please sign up to become a FREE mem-

ber at the DBFA website (dbfam.org) or drop by The Red Canoe or Ham-

ilton Bakery to fill out a membership postcard.  Our neighborhood needs 

100 families to sign up to be considered a local chapter.   

     Beyond making a difference in our children's' schools, our local gov-

ernment, and getting to know like-minded families, membership has it's 

advantages.  It includes free admission to DBFA events, invitations to 

DBFA's free Members Only Skating and Pool Parties, special discounts 

on memberships and admissions to the Maryland Science Center, Port 

Discovery, the Maryland Zoo, and Maryland Athletic Club (MAC) and 

more. 

     For more information, please contact Susan Norman susangnor-

man@gmail.com.   ǂ 

T 
he week between Christmas and New Yearôs Day has always 

been a period of casual reflection and just thinking about what 

the New Year may bring. Of course there is the procession of 

college football games to distract attention. 

     In 2006 I was doing my ñin between weekò thinking. New Yearôs 

Eve was the focus. It is said that an idle mind is the devilôs workshop. 

I got to thinking about what would make New Year ôs Eve more excit-

ing without leaving Arcadia.  It had to be something different and 

have pizzazz. I  live adjacent to the corner of Juneau Pl. and Harcourt 

Rd. since 1974. This location has a good view of downtown Baltimore 

and the Inner Harbor. One can see the fireworks on July 4, New 

Yearôs Eve, and occasionally after Oriole games. The Juneau/Harcourt 

intersection was to be ground zero. 

     I reasoned that there are many people who probably intend to cele-

brate the advent of the new year by going outside to bang on pots and 

pans, set off sparklers, etc.,  However, not all make it to midnightð

they fall asleep while waiting. So, what could be done that was local 

and exciting that would  be an incentive to make it to midnight? 

I think duct tape and PVC pipe, have many uses outside of their in-

tended purposes.. Why not construct a pole 30-40 feet high, make a 

big ball and fill the ball with the Christmas lights that Arcadians dis-

card (part of the strand no longer works)? About Dec. 27 I contacted 

those Arcadians whose phone number I had (almost all were past 

presidents of the Arcadia Improvement Association) and told them 

about the idea. They did not think I was ónutsô-they liked the idea. I 

set about getting the materials for the pole, Bob Mayes constructed a 

5ô diameter chicken wire ball and stuffed it with the discarded light 

strands. Roger Trageser did some electrical work and Betty Mayes 

worked on publicity. We put out flyers announcing the first Arcadia 

Ball Fall.  Each year since well over 100 neighbors and their friends 

attend. 

     The Ball Fall is relatively easy to set up.  On Dec. 31 around noon 

volunteers gather (the ñArcadia Corps of Engineersò) and get the ball 

and pole out of a neighborôs yard (a PVC pole will seriously distort at 

30ôso we acquired a sailboat mast). Neighbors gave us permission to 

anchor the support ropes for the mast to fixtures on their properties 

and allowed us to plug into their outdoor outlets.  We quickly learned 

that we needed to have a clear plan for raising the pole, otherwise a 

reenactment of the Tower of Babel would occur. The whole operation 

takes about 2 hours.  We accessorize the area a little as we anticipate 

the participants will bring some food and drink sufficient for them-

selves and others. We put up tables and canopies on the sidewalks. 

NOTE:  There also is a plan óBô with regard to erecting the mast. It is 

based on the weather conditions.  On two occasions Plan óBô was util-

ized. The first time occurred when the wind conditions (30+ mph) 

made raising and securing the mast difficult. The second time was due 

to snow.  With the permission of a close neighbor we threw a line 

over a high oak tree branch and hoisted the ball. Sometime around 

11pm people start to arrive. They mill around renewing friendships. 

There are finger foods (stuff that can go in a cup and be held in one 

hand) and BYO liquid refreshments. The Ball falls at midnight.  After 

the FALL, the 125 participants say goodbye or finish their conversa-

tions. By 1am the area is quiet again. On January 1 around noon, the 

Arcadia Corps of Engineers and other volunteers begin to take down 

the set-up .  

     The Ball Fall has produced  very positive results.  Neighbors work 

on a mutual project, it serves as reason to move to Arcadia, and 

neighbors help in other projects. What are other communities doing 

on New Yearôs Eve?      ǂ 

New Yearôs Eve in Arcadia 
By Gene Nuth (HNY to every1)                 



ery of non-perishables  and meats 

which are briefly stored on the 

shelves lining the walls of the pan-

try and in the newly acquired 

freezer.   

     On the designated monthly dis-

tribution date, families are invited 

to make selections from the wide 

variety of nutritious offerings dis-

played on the numerous cafeteria 

tables stretching down the arts re-

source hall on the lower floor of 

the school.   

     In its first three months of op-

eration, the pantry has provided 

much needed provisions to over 

twenty families and hopes to in-

crease that number and the amount 

of food ordered as word gets out. 

Just outside the walls of HEMS, 

school gardener and instructor, Ar-
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shop together at farmerôs markets, 

share stories, help each other and 

watch out for each other.  Itôs a 

place where I can walk to my fa-

vorite coffee shop, bakery or post 

office and see someone I know or 

want to know.   I enjoy living with 

neighbors who are just as con-

cerned for my pet as they are for 

their own, and who can offer ad-

vice and assistance when I ask for 

it.   

     These are neighbors who sup-

port local business because they 

want them to be successful.  And 

my neighbors volunteer to make 

things better for all.   Iôve experi-

enced my neighborhood come to 

the rescue of a family who lost 

everything in a fire, rescue pets 

who have lost their way, and 

check on the elderly, not just in 

snow storms, but every day to be 

sure they are safe. 

Iôve been fortunate to find just 

that type of neighborhood.  Is my 

neighborhood in the best area in 

town?  Yes, because thatôs where 

my neighbors live and thatôs the 

location, location, location I want. 

ǂ 

By Pam Wallace 

I 
 know of a woman who came 

into a great deal of money.  

The first thing she did was 

purchase a new home; a home with 

a prominent address.  Youôve 

heard it saidélocation, location, 

location.      

     Her new home, in the best area 

of town, had all the amenities, a 

beautiful tree lined street with 

manicured well-dressed homes, 

beautiful gardens, expensive cars 

in the driveway and not a stone 

turned the wrong way.  She felt 

she bought into paradise. 

     Not long after moving into her 

dream home, she became acutely 

aware that something was missing.  

No one seemed to be around no 

matter what time of the day or 

night.  She waited for months for a 

friendly greeting from a neighbor 

and wondered who was living 

around her.  She was lonely for 

neighbors and a neighborhood that 

cared that she was there. 

     What is a neighborhood?  Each 

of us has a different idea of the 

perfect neighborhood. I like living 

in a neighborhood where my 

neighbors share different interests, 

like to gather for fun activities, 

 

Healthy Neighborhoods News 

Target-Blocks  

Arcadia 

Iona Terrace: 3000  

Montebello Terrace: 3000  

Overland Avenue: 3000  

Parkside Drive: 3000  

Parkside Drive: 3600 through 

3900  

Weaver Avenue: 3000  

 

Beverly Hills  
Arabia Avenue: 4300 & 4400  

 

Hamilton 

Bayonne Avenue: 2700 & 2800  

Birchwood Avenue: 5600  

Evergreen Avenue: 2300  

Evergreen Avenue: 2700 & 2800  

Fair Oaks Avenue: 5400 through 

5600  

Gibbons Avenue: 2200  

Gibbons Avenue: 2600 & 2700  

Gibbons Avenue: 2800 & 2900  

Hamilton Avenue: 2100 through 

2400  

Hamlet Avenue: 5300 & 5400  

Morello Road: 5300 & 5400  

Plymouth Road: 5300  

Tramore Road: 5200 through 

5400  

White Avenue: 2700  

 
 

 

Lauraville 
Ailsa Avenue: 2600 through 2900  

Grindon Avenue: 4700  

Halcyon Avenue: 2800  

Hampnet Avenue: 4400 & 4500  

Markley Avenue: 2900  

Morello Road: 5000  

Overland Avenue: 2700 & 2800  

Rueckert Avenue: 2700 through 

2900  

 

Moravia-Walther 
Arabia Avenue: 4600  

Cedarhurst Road: 3100 & 3200  

Rosekemp Avenue: 3000 through 

3300  

Walther Avenue: 4600 & 4700  

 

Morgan Park 

College Avenue: 2400  

Montebello Terrace: 2300 & 2400  

 

Waltherson 

Hamilton Avenue: 4100  

Hilltop Avenue: 5400 through 

5600  

Idaho Avenue: 4100  

Montana Avenue: 4100  

Rigdecroft Road: 3800 through 

4000  
Southern Avenue: 3800 through 4000  

Woodlea Avenue: 3800 through 4000 

W 
ell, the holiday season 

has come and gone, but 

at Hamilton Elemen-

tary Middle School the spirit of 

giving continues to flourish.  Be-

tween the new food pantry and the 

schoolôs garden, HEMS is helping 

to keep families from going hun-

gry in this difficult economy. 

     One of Hamiltonôs many dedi-

cated teachers, Mrs. Katherine 

Laur, has coordinated with the 

Maryland Food Bank to set up a 

food pantry right in the school.  

With the help of volunteers from 

the faculty, student body, and the 

PTO, Mrs. Laur has converted a 

former storage closet into a 

monthly food distribution center. 

Each month, the director of the 

pantry orders and receives a deliv-

Working togetheré the HEMS way 
By Cathleen Becker  

thur Morgan, continues to rally 

the community to help in his ef-

forts to get healthy foods to 

neighborhoods and families who 

need them.   

     Through the partnership of 

groups such as Hamilton Crop 

Circle, Gather Baltimore, and Op-

eration Oliver, volunteers from 

the school, the surrounding com-

munity and all over Baltimore 

come together frequently on 

weekends to gather fresh produce 

from the schoolôs abundant hoop 

house garden, neighborhood gar-

dens and farmersô markets, along 

with bread donated by Hamilton 

Bakery, to distribute to those who 

need it most.   

     Many of Hamiltonôs teachers 

and families can be seen giving of 

their time and lending a hand to 

help accomplish this worthy mis-

sion, while having fun and meet-

ing new people in the process.  It 

is wonderful to see so many com-

munity members working to-

gether to help their neighbors and 

the Hamilton EMS family is 

clearly enjoying playing a part.    
ǂ 

  

Location, location, location! 



M 
ost of you know that St. Francis of Assisi is nestled right 

alongside Herring Run Park.  Beautiful in every seasonðand 

especially to some in the winter when the serene landscape 

empties of children and dogs and the cold hush flows from the stream in 

a soft fog.  Ah, not all the children have left!  A small group of green 

gym uniformed SFA students scoot behind their energetic Nature Studies 

Teacher, Scott Sands.   

     Pink cheeked from the cold and the excitement of a wildlife habitat 

hunt outing the children talk and chat and bubble with the vitality that 
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Education Summit at  

City Neighbors Hamilton 
By Bobbi Macdonald  

 

C 
ity Neighbors is hosting the 3rd Annual Progressive Education 

Summit on January 26, 2013.  The Summit is a conference that 

offers a keynote speaker, workshops on best practices, net-

working, and a chance to push forward innovations in education. 

     In the past two years over 600 educators have attended the Summit, 

with representatives from charter, traditional, private, and parochial 

schools all coming together to share the work of creating great educa-

tion in Baltimore. 

     This year our keynote speaker is Alfie Kohn, an author of many 

books on progressive education, and a reformer who inspires.  Pro-

gressive education is student centered, and teachers become facilita-

tors of learning, casting them in a role that requires a different type of 

leadership than the traditional model of teaching.   

As Alfie Kohn says: 

     Progressive teachers also have to be comfortable with uncertainty, 

not only to abandon a predictable march toward the óright answerô 

but to let students play an active role in the quest for meaning that re-

places it. That means a willingness to give up some control and let stu-

dents take some ownership, which requires guts as well as talent. 

     City Neighbors Foundation is dedicated to supporting our three 

public schools anchoring Northeast Baltimore, and we are working for 

the transformation of public education in Baltimore City.  We hope 

you can join us on this great day!   ǂ 

Outdoor Learning at St. Francis of 

Assisi School  
By Nicole Selhorst  

comes from embracing the great outdoors as a classroom.  No inside 

voices here!  No requests to sit still here!  Come, see, touch, and ex-

plore rules the day and motivates the children.  Nature Studies in the 

Parkðin the middle of our urban setting, right across the street from 

the school! 

     Years ago (I wonôt say how many) when my own children attended 

St. Francis of Assisi School the park was a strong extension of the 

school community.  Soccer, a live solar system model using our own 

students, summer reading clubs, bike riding, walks with a ranger run-

ning away from the dogs off leashes (!) all comprised the Herring Run 

experience. Even more today, when studies show the importance of 

physical movement and outdoor time, this school seeks to integrate 

the Park with the curriculum. 

     ñItôs all about environmental research,ò says Scott Sands. ñWe 

study each sec-

tion of the park 

and view it as a 

habitat ï and 

look for the four 

primary features 

that are needed 

to complete a 

habitat for living 

species.ò 

     Student re-

sponse to the 

class is incredi-

ble.  ñThe kids 

love Nature Sci-

ence,ò continues 

Scott. ñBringing 

our materials back in to the school helps them to change their perspec-

tive from local to a global view.  The kids get this and are always ea-

ger for the next outing.ò 

     ñWe are extraordinarily grateful to the Healthy Neighborhoods 

Goldseker Grant that makes this program possible,ò says Rebecca 

Malone, Principal. ñWatching the children learn outdoors adds much 

to our SFA school experience.ò 

Students post updates about their Nature Studies on line at  

www.sfa-school.org. Check it out and let us know what you think!   

 

Drop by our Open House on Sunday, January 27 at 11 am.  Or check 

our website for Spring Parent Visiting days.  Strong small school, aca-

demically challenging, emotional healthy and nurturingðstop in soon 

and catch our energy.    ǂ 

St. Francis Students at work in Nature Studies (from the SFA 

website) 

http://www.sfa-school.org

